
VISITORS AND NEWCOMERS

Welcome to Christ Church Cathedral! We are delighted that
you have joined us this morning. Children of  any age are
welcome to attend the Liturgy, but if  you prefer, a nursery
for children 6 weeks to 5 years of  age is also available in
the Undercroft. An usher will be happy to direct you. You
may pick up copies of  Sunday Paper at any of  the Nave
entrances for the young children in your family who are
accompanying you. If  you are attending the 7 a.m. Liturgy,

we invite you to join us afterward for breakfast in Cheek Hall downstairs. If  you
are attending the 8:30 a.m. Liturgy, come to our Christian Education classes and
if  you are attending the 11 a.m. Liturgy, please stop off  afterward at the Coffee
Minute in the Parish Hall. We look forward to meeting you!

WORSHIP THIS WEEK

SU N DAY

7:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist, Rite I
8:30 a.m. Holy Eucharist, Rite II

11:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist, Rite II
6:00 p.m. BreakingBread@6

WE E K DAY S

7:15 a.m.                       Morning Prayer
11:00 a.m.–1:00 p.m.  Nave open for prayer
12:15 p.m. Holy Eucharist, Rite II

EVERY SUNDAY

BR E A K FA S T

7:30 – 8:30 a.m.
Suggested donation: $3

CH I L D C A R E

(Ages six weeks – five years old)
7:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. and 5:00 – 7:30 p.m.

Nurseries are located in the Undercroft of  the
church. Please ask the receptionist, an usher, or a
member of  the clergy for directions.

CH R I S T I A N FO R M A T I O N

9:45 – 10:45 a.m.

Adult Classes
The Dean’s Forum (Parish Hall)
Centering Prayer (Cathedral Annex Building)
Faith and Family Matters (Chapel)
Sitting with Scripture (Room 4, Undercroft)

Children’s Classes
Ages 3 (as of  8/15/16) through 1st grade
(Cheek Hall)
2nd through 5th grade
(Cathedral Annex Building)

Youth Classes
6th grade through 12th grade
(810 Broadway Building)

CLERGY

The Very Reverend Timothy Kimbrough, Dean and Rector
tkimbrough@christcathedral.org

The Reverend Canon Gene B. Manning, Sub Dean 
gmanning@christcathedral.org

The Reverend Matthew W. Lewis, Assistant to the Rector
mlewis@christcathedral.org

The Reverend Roger Saterstrom, Deacon
rsaterstrom@christcathedral.org

The Reverend H. Jacoba Hurst, Priest Associate
jhurst@christcathedral.org

STAFF

Canon Dr. Michael Velting, Canon for Music
mvelting@christcathedral.org

Michael Gebhart, Assistant Organist and Choirmaster
mgebhart@christcathedral.org

Melinda Balser, Director of Adult Education 
mbalser@christcathedral.org

Alison Bocking, Director of Youth Ministries
abocking@christcathedral.org

Caroline Bauerschmidt, Director of Children’s Ministries
cbauerschmidt@christcathedral.org

Mark McQueen, Business and Facilities Manager
mmcqueen@christcathedral.org

Dianne Green, Director of Communications
dgreen@christcathedral.org

Announcements
W E E K  O F  J A N U A R Y  2 2 ,  2 0 1 7

PARKING

On Sunday mornings, the A lot is reserved for guests with mobility problems and
those with handicapped parking status. Parking for the able-bodied is available in
the B and C lots off  9th Avenue and on the street. 



T O D A Y  A N D T H I S  W E E K

MONDAY, JANUARY 23
1:30 p.m. – Centering Prayer
Quarterly Facilitators Meeting
5:15 p.m. – Vestry

TUESDAY, JANUARY 24
7:00 a.m. – Women’s Bible Study
2:00 p.m. – Staff  Meeting
5:30 p.m. – Centering Prayer

WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 25
8:30 a.m. – EfM
11:00 a.m. – Bible Study
4:15 p.m. – Scripture, Saints, and 

Song
5:15 p.m. – Dinner
6:00 p.m. – Just Mercy Book Study
6:00 p.m. – Journey in Faith 

THURSDAY, JANUARY 26
10:00 a.m. – CBS Bible Study
12:15 p.m. – Centering Prayer
5:00 p.m. – Room In The Inn

SATURDAY, JANUARY 28
10:00 a.m. – Acolyte Training
10:30 a.m. – Cathedral Tours

SUNDAY, JANUARY 29
4 Epiphany
7:45 a.m. – Parish Hall Voting 

Stations Open
9:30 a.m. – Holy Eucharist, Rite II
10:45 a.m. – Sunday School  

Programming (Grades 1-6)
10:45 a.m. – Annual Parish Meeting

Business Session,             
including presentation         
of the Cathedral    
Strategic Plan 

12:00 p.m. – Lunch in Cheek Hall
1:00 p.m. – Voting Stations Close
4:00 p.m. – Voice Vibes Concert
5:00 p.m. – Reception
6:00 p.m. – BreakingBread@6

CALENDAR

YOUNG ADULTS BRUNCH
TODAY| AFTER THE 11 A.M. LITURGY
FLYING SAUCER 111 10TH AVE. S. #310

Young adults will meet for brunch at the
Flying Saucer following the 11 a.m. Liturgy. 

Visit the Christ Church Cathedral Young Adults
on Facebook for more information.

SCRIPTURE, SAINTS, AND SONG
WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 25| 4:15 P.M. | NAVE

For children age 3 through 3rd grade. Parents
and grandparents are invited to stay with their
child at each offering. We will begin promptly
at 4:15 p.m. and end promptly at 4:45 p.m.

JOURNEY IN FAITH
WEDNESDAYS | 6:00 P.M. | CATHEDRAL ANNEX
BUILDING

If  you are interested in baptism, confirmation, or simply
learning more about being a Christian in the Episcopal
Church, please join us. 

THE CATHEDRAL WELCOMES THE
RIGHT REVEREND JO BAILEY WELLS AS
OUR GUEST PREACHER THIS MORNING

The Right Reverend Jo Bailey Wells
serves as this morning’s guest preacher
(having been the keynote speaker at
this weekend’s Annual Diocesan
Convention). Bishop Wells, a British
Anglican bishop, theologian, and
academic, was consecrated the Bishop
of  Dorking on June 29, 2016, at
Canterbury Cathedral. (Dean Kimbrough served as a
Eucharistic minister during her consecration).  Previously,
she was a lecturer in Old Testament and Biblical theology
at Ridley Hall, Cambridge, and then associate professor of
Bible and Ministry at Duke Divinity School, Duke
University. From 2013 until she fully took up her bishop's
role on September 25 2016, she served as Chaplain to the
Archbishop of  Canterbury.

EPIPHANY AND JOURNEYS FOR ALL AGES

In Epiphany we are very aware of  journeys. There are the
magi who come from afar and before them there were the
shepherds who came in from the fields. With the arrival of
these two groups, all of  the world is present, adoring and
honoring Christ the Lord. There is also the journey that Jesus
eventually to undertakes, three years of  working closely with,
teaching, and guiding his disciples, working to bring about
the Kingdom of  God. This work begins with his baptism and
carries through to the Cross and Resurrection. 

There is no part of  our journey in faith that Christ has not
already experienced. He understands all of  our small and
large steps, those forward and those backwards. He is our
shepherd, he is leading his flock. The children are with us on
their journeys and may we remember to listen to them and
believe as they do. Last Sunday I listened as I heard children
ponder on the way good, things that are pleasing to God, can
come out of  the messiness we create. There are also
members of  the congregation who are participating in
Journey in Faith and they are on a clear journey. Each of  us
is somewhere on our travels, coming to better know and love
our Lord Jesus. 

Once baptized we are all full members, with the attendant
privileges and responsibilities, as every other member. No
one is ever a tourist, always a full member. From that point
on, our journeys can look very different, but we are all
striving with God’s grace to bring about the Kingdom he has
offered. The moments we see of  charity, beauty, love, and
grace, the thin places and moments, help us to continue to
move forward. Each of  the baptismal prayers is a guide
leading us to be fuller members of  the Body of  Christ. Every
time we come to the Eucharist we are filled and renewed by
and with God’s grace. The times we help someone, whatever
their need, are all steps towards bringing about that time
when all will be well.



T H E  C A T H E D R A L

Y O U T H  H A P P E N I N G S

EYC SOCIAL,TODAY AT 4 PM

For more information on Youth events or to register for an event, visit 
youth.christcathedral.org, or contact Alison Bocking, at 615.255.7729 
or abocking@christcathedral.org.

WEATHER ADVISORIES: When inclement weather
strikes, please check the Cathedral website, christcathedral.org, for
current notices about schedules at the Cathedral.

VOICE VIBES 
SPONSORED BY FRANCES DURHAM IN MEMORY OF
HAL DURHAM
SUNDAY, JANUARY 29 | 4:00 P.M. | NAVE

Kathleen Westfall, soprano, and James
Westfall, vibraphone, present an uncommon
program blending a variety of  classical
and jazz standards.

Open and free to the public. 

Childcare provided. Reception following
the concert.

ACOLYTE TRAINING SESSION
SATURDAY, JANUARY 28 | 10:00-11:00 A.M. | NAVE

The Cathedral is always interested in
training young parishioners between
5th and 12th grades, as well as
interested adults, to serve as acolytes. 

This is a great way to take a leadership
role in an important church ministry.
A training session will be offered on
Saturday, January 28, from 10 to 11 a.m. at the Cathedral. 

If  you would like to find out more, please email Pamela Eddy at
pamela.eddy624@gmail.com or contact any Clergy.

WEDNESDAY EVENING BOOK STUDY AND
VISIT FROM DEFEND NASHVILLE
JANUARY 25, AND FEBRUARY 1 | 6:00 P.M. | PARISH HALL

Christ Church Cathedral is hosting a book study
on Bryan Stevenson’s Just Mercy: A Story of  Justice
and Redemption on Wednesdays, January 18 and 25
6-7 p.m. Parishioner and former prosecutor Win
Bassett is leading the discussion. As a follow-up
to the study, the Public Defender’s office will be
at the Cathedral on Wednesday, February 1, 6-
7:30 p.m., to present a program titled “Defend
Nashville.”  

The book study begins at 6 p.m., with an optional dinner before
the study at 5:15 p.m. Please call the receptionist at 615.255.7729
by Monday of  each week, if  you will be joining us for dinner.

TOURS

Tours of  the church are conducted after the closing organ
voluntary at the 8:30 a.m. and 11 a.m. Liturgies. Please join
a guide near the lectern.

EPISCOPAL SCHOOL OF NASHVILLE
COMMUNITY OPEN HOUSE
TUESDAY, JANUARY24 |5:00-7:00 P.M. |3700 WOODMONTBLVD.

Please join the Episcopal School of
Nashville for a Community Open
House at the Diocesan House of  the
Episcopal Diocese of  Tennessee, 3700
Woodmont Blvd. on Tuesday, January 24,
from 5 to 7 p.m. at Faculty and staff  will
be available to answer questions about
the school and its programs. Light
refreshments will be served. Ketch
Secor, Chairman of  the Board, and Eric
Dozier, ESN Music Director and cultural activist, will perform
music of  praise and protest. For more information contact Harrison
Stuart, Head of School at 615.928-8611 (office), 615.512.3668 (cell), or
harrison.stuart@esnashville.org.



T H E  C A T H E D R A L

SUNDAY FLOWERS

The flowers you see in the
Cathedral on Sunday morning are
placed to the glory of  God in
thanksgiving or in memory of  a
loved one. 

To give flowers on an upcoming
Sunday, please contact Nancy Wilson at 615.255.7729 or
nwilson@christcathedral.org.

WEAPON-FREE POLICY

The Cathedral clergy and Vestry have declared the Cathedral
to be a weapon-free place of  worship, prayer, study, and
fellowship, as a sign of  Eucharistic peace. Please leave any
weapons you are licensed to carry at home or in your car
before entering the Cathedral grounds.

SAVE THE DATE FOR THE 2017 SYMPOSIUM
REFUGEE FAITH
DR. MELISSA SNARR
MARCH 3, 4, AND 5 | CATHEDRAL

Dr. Snarr, Associate Professor of  Ethics
and Society at Vanderbilt Divinity School,
will speak about her recent research on
the topic of  refugee faith and ethics. 

On Friday, March 3, there will be a
reception and dinner starting at 5:30 p.m.,
with a lecture from 7 p.m. to 8:30 p.m.

Saturday, March 4, the symposium will continue with a
morning lecture from 9 a.m. to 12 p.m. 

In addition, on Sunday, March 5, Dr. Snarr will preach at the
8:30 a.m. and 11 a.m. Liturgies and lead the Dean’s Forum at
9:45 a.m. in the Parish Hall.

For more information, please contact Melinda Balser at
mbalser@christcathedral.org.

ANNUAL CHRIST CHURCH CATHEDRAL
WOMEN’S RETREAT
FEBRUARY 24-26, 2017 | MONTGOMERY BELL STATE PARK

The 2017 Christ Church Cathedral Women's Retreat is titled
“Making Room: Hospitality in the Christian Tradition.” and
will take place at Montgomery Bell State Park. This year's
featured speaker is Tallu Quinn, Executive Director of  The
Nashville Food Project. Last year more than 75 women
attended for worship, community building, and fun!
Registration will be open soon, so make plans now to attend.
You may sign up for the retreat at christcathedral.org/event/annual-
women-retreat.

CHRIST CHURCH CATHEDRAL ANNUAL
MEETING, VESTRY ELECTION, AND
STRATEGIC PLANNING PRESENTATION
SUNDAY, JANUARY 29 | 10:45 A.M. | NAVE

Mark your calendar and plan to attend the
Christ Church Cathedral Annual Meeting on
January 29, when the Dean will give an
overview of  the state of  the parish. Final
voting for the new class of  Vestry members
will also take place that morning, and all

confirmed members age 16 and older are eligible to vote. The
Strategic Planning Committee will give a special presentation of
the Christ Church Cathedral Strategic Plan, the culmination of  two
years of  work that began with the parish visioning sessions in 2015.
Come hear the goals and actions planned for the next several years
and view the implementation timeline the committee has
developed. These are exciting times in Nashville and Christ Church
has exciting plans for reimagining our priorities, programs, and
infrastructure so that we may live faithfully and fully into God’s
call to proclaim, seek, and serve. A flyer with profiles of  Vestry
nominees and a schedule for January 29 has been mailed. Please note
that there will be one Liturgy prior to the Annual Meeting and
lunch for all will follow. There will be no Christian Formation
classes that morning. To facilitate parent and teacher attendance
there will be a program for children in grades one through six in
the Cathedral Annex Building led by Belmont students.

CHANGE OF INFORMATION CARDS
If  you have a change of  address, phone number, or
email address, please pick up a card on the pew rack in
the reception area. Fill it out and return it to the
receptionist. Thank you!

MS. CHEAP’S PENNY DRIVE
A BENEFIT FOR SECOND HARVEST 

Donate your spare change to the Eighth
Annual Ms. Cheap Penny Drive for
Second Harvest. It's easy—just pick up
your Penny Drive cans at the church
today. Please take them home and/or to
the office to raise awareness and money
to fight hunger right here in Nashville.
Ms. Cheap’s Penny Drive runs
through January 31. Everybody is
invited to participate by filling cans with
change (and checks and bills) for
Second Harvest. Over the past seven years, the drive has raised
over $330,000 for Second Harvest. For more information, see
secondharvestmidtn.org/pennydrive.


